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Intercultural Understanding, the publication of 
the Institute of Turkish Culture Studies, has 
reached its tenth volume. We thank everyone who 
supported us, and we hope to further enrich and 
expand the Institute’s activities in the future. 
Below is an overview of the activities we carried 
out during fiscal year 2019 (April 2019 to March 
2020). 
 
The 5th International Conference on 
Archi-Cultural Interactions through the Silk Road 
was held from Monday, June 24, 2019, to 
Wednesday, June 26, 2019, at the Mongolian 
University of Science and Technology. It was 
organized by Bahçe ehir University of Turkey 
and co-organized by Mukogawa Women’s 
University. A total of eight people delivered 
presentations from our department, including 
undergraduate and graduate school students, 
assistants, assistant professors, associate 
professors, and professors. I myself gave a 
keynote lecture. In Mongolia’s vast grasslands 
stands a stele, marking a place of origin of the 
Turkic peoples. A Mongolian family living in a 
ger guards this stele as employees of the Turkish 
government. This international conference series 
had been held twice in Turkey and twice in Japan. 
This was the first time it was held in a country 
besides Japan and Turkey. This conference turned 
out to be fruitful and meaningful as we were able 
to interact and exchange ideas with the president 
of the Mongolian University of Science and 
Technology, and with the faculty and students of  
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the university’s School of Civil Engineering and 
Architecture. 
 
On Thursday, June 27, 2019, the day before the 
G20 summit commenced in Osaka, President 
Recep Tayyip Erdo an of the Republic of Turkey 
visited K shien Kaikan on the Kamik shien 
campus of Mukogawa Women’s University. Our 
school awarded him an honorary doctoral degree 
considering his contribution to the international 
community by his decision to accept refugees in 
Turkey and the development of friendship and 
academic culture between Turkey and Japan. This 
was much-discussed news in Turkey. 
 
We conduct a short-term exchange studies 
program yearly called “Inter Cultural Studies of 
Architecture (ICSA) in Japan.” Ten students from 
the Faculty of Architecture and Design of 
Bahçe ehir University, Turkey, came to Japan. 
Along with the students from the Department of 
Architecture of Mukogawa Women’s University, 
they used the studios for the second, third, and 
fourth-year students and engaged in design 
exercises and fieldwork from Sunday, June 30, 
2019, to Saturday, August 3, 2019. 
 
This year, for the first time in a while, we were 
able to conduct “Inter Cultural Studies of 
Architecture (ICSA) in Istanbul,” a program 
providing our students with practical training 
related to architectural preservation and 
restoration, hosted by Bahçe ehir University, 
Turkey. The program was held for a period of 14 
days from Sunday, October 27, 2019, to Saturday, 
November 9, 2019, and 24 of our second-year 
master’s program students and two university 
faculty members participated in this program. 
The participants gained valuable experiences 
through visiting a palace undergoing restoration 
and touring various workshops. They were also 
able to experience the making of znik tiles. 
 
Fiscal year 2019 saw the 10th Culture and 
Architecture of the Silk Road event, a lecture 
series that has been conducted by Mukogawa 
Women’s University since 2015 at an auditorium 
of the Industry Club of Japan building, in front of  
Tokyo Station. 
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It was held on Saturday, May 18, 2019, and the 
title was “The Silk Road, a Cultural Corridor –
Rome and Asia Minor–.” Masanori Aoyagi 
(Specially-appointed Professor at Tokyo 
University of the Arts, Former Commissioner for 
Cultural Affairs) gave a lecture titled “Ancient 
Rome and the Silk Road,” and Hidenobu Jinnai 
(Specially-appointed Professor at Hosei 
University) gave a lecture titled “Cities and 
Architecture of the Silk Road: Damascus, Isfahan, 
and Samarkand.” Additionally, Xu Ke (erhu 
player) performed music related to the Silk Road. 

The 11th event of this series, “The 
Mediterranean and Persia: Interactions between 
the Two Worlds as Seen in Architectural Space,” 
was scheduled to be held on Saturday, February 
15, 2020. However, unfortunately, it was 
canceled due to the COVID-19 pandemic. 
 
The Institute of Turkish Culture Studies holds 
seminars every year at K shien Kaikan. These 
seminars have focused on themes such as the 
culture, history, and architecture of the Silk Road 
and its surrounding countries. However, all of 
these scheduled seminars were canceled as well 
in 2020 due to the coronavirus disease pandemic. 
I hope that this pandemic will come to an end as 
soon as possible. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

10 2019 5 18
 

 

 
11 2020 2 15

 

 
 
 
 
 

1  


